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Summary of outcome

All early years providers must meet the legal requirements in the Statutory framework for 
the early years foundation stage, which you can find at 
www.gov.uk/government/publications/early-years-foundation-stage-framework--2. If we 
find that a provider is not meeting the requirements, we can take action to ensure they put 
matters right.  

On 14 October 2021, we carried out an inspection and found the provider was not meeting 
some of these requirements. The overall effectiveness of the provision was judged to be 
inadequate. The inspection report sets out the actions the provider was required to take to 
meet the requirements.  

On 29 October 2021, we carried out a regulatory visit. The focus of the visit was to check 
whether the provider had met the safeguarding and welfare actions, raised at their last 
inspection.  

We found that the provider took steps to ensure all staff, including leaders and managers, 
are suitable to meet the requirements of their roles. The manager has enhanced 
arrangements for support, supervision and professional development for staff, to help 
improve the quality of education for children. Leaders and managers took immediate steps 
to ensure there is an adequate number of staff to work directly with children and supervise 
them at all times, particularly during mealtimes. The provider took steps to improve staff's 
knowledge of good hygiene practices. The management team checks these are followed 
consistently to reduce the risk of cross-infection and promote children's good health.  

The management team ensure leaders and staff record every first-aid treatment given to a 
child following an incident and information is readily available to those who need to see it. 
Leaders and managers have improved risk assessment procedures to identify hazards and 
ensure staff and children are not exposed to risks within the environment. Furthermore, the 
management team ensures there are suitable arrangements in place to support children 
with special educational needs and/ or disabilities in a timely manner, to help them make 
the best possible progress.  

We are satisfied the provider has met the safeguarding and welfare actions raised. The 
provider is still registered with Ofsted.  
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